
 

Board of Education of Harford County 
Jansen M. Robinson, Board President  

Office:  410-588-5347 

February 23, 2021 
 
The Honorable Theresa Reilly  
Harford County Delegation  
203 Lowe House Office Building  
6 Bladen Street  
Annapolis, MD 21401  
 
RE: House Bill 283 
 
Dear Delegate Reilly:  
 
Per the request of the delegation assistant, Ms. Cynthia Robichaud, this will serve as a 
clarification of my letter to you of February 8, 2021 regarding the above referenced bill. 
In the former letter I advised you that at its meeting of February 8, 2021, the Harford 
County Board of Education, the Board unanimously passed a motion that it supported 
HB 283 as posted on the Maryland General Assembly website in January 2021 and that 
it strongly opposed any type of substantive changes that takes away from the original 
intent of the bill as posted in January.  
 
My above referenced letter should have stated that the Board unanimously passed a 
motion that it supported House Bill 283 as amended by Delegate Theresa Reilly and that 
it strongly opposed any substantive changes that takes away from the original intent of 
such amended bill. 
 
Please advise me if you have any questions regarding the above. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Jansen Robinson 
Board President, Board of Education of Harford County 
 
 
JR: yr 
  
 


